Mayor’s Report
For

January 21, 2020 Assembly Meeting

Seeking Letters of Interest: The Assembly is seeking letters of interest
from Borough residents to serve on the Public Safety Advisory Board until the
October, 2020 Municipal Election.

Letters of interest may be mailed to Clerk Thompson at PO Box 329,
Petersburg, AK 99833, emailed to dthompson@petersburgak.gov, or dropped
off at the Clerk’s office in the Municipal Building at 12 S. Nordic Drive. For
more information, please contact Clerk Thompson at 772-5405.

Sincere Condolences: Mayor Jensen offers sincere condolences to the
family and friends of Lew Williams III who passed away on January 4, 2020.
Mr. Williams was co-owner of the Ketchikan Daily News and served on the
Ketchikan City Council for 32 years, 3 terms as Mayor. He also served on the
SEAPA Board for many years. Mr. Williams was a dedicated public servant
who cared strongly for his community and Southeast Alaska. He will be
missed.

Alaska Municipal League Winter Legislative Conference: Mayor Jensen
and Assembly Member Lynn will be traveling to Juneau for the AML
Legislative Conference to be held February 18 - 20, 2020.

Southeast Conference Mid-Session Summit: The Southeast Conference
will hold its Mid-Session Summit in Juneau February 4 - 5, 2020. The
Assembly approved travel to the conference for one member in this year’s
budget. Mayor Jensen and Assembly Member Meucci are the Assembly’s
representatives to Southeast Conference.



